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Date: 
July 24, 2013
To:   
Mental Health System of Care (SOC) Providers
From:  
Steve Jones, LCSW, Quality Management (QM) Program Manager
Re:   
Licensed Professional Clinical Counselor (LPCC) Guidelines
               Professional Counselor Intern (PCI) Guidelines
1.  Licensed Professional Clinical Counselors (LPCC) and Professional Counselor Intern (PCI) Guidelines for BHS SOC
Effective July 1, 2012, the California Department of Health Care Services (DHCS) included the LPCC/PCI as a recognized discipline under Medi-Cal Specialty Mental Health Services by adding LPCC/PCI to the California State Plan Amendment (SPA).  This gave the Mental Health Plan (MHP) the authority to hire and/or contract with LPCC’s and PCI’s to provide Medi-Cal Specialty Mental Health Services at the MHP’s discretion.

Effective July 1, 2013, San Diego County BHS SOC will consider an individual with an active LPCC license or registration with the California Board of Behavioral Sciences (BBS), known as Professional Counselor Intern (PCI), as an eligible health care provider under the County’s MHP.  The following guidelines shall be followed by providers who will employ LPCC or PCI staff:

1. For programs employing the LPCC/PCI in the Adult/Older Adult Programs:

a. The LPCC/PCI will operate like any other Licensed/Registered or Waivered staff that is working within their scope of practice.

b. Programs will be responsible for holding LPCC/PCI staff to Medi-Cal standards, training and CEU requirements.

2. For programs employing the LPCC/PCI in Children, Youth & Family Programs:

a. Programs shall be aware of the LPCC/PCI limitations for serving children.

b. It will be the programs responsibility to ensure that all LPCC/PCI staff have met the training, education, and CEU requirements.

c. At this time, the BBS has not determined a process for tracking or verifying qualifications of met requirements for providing services. It is therefore the responsibility of the program and legal entity to demonstrate and substantiate LPCC’s and PCI’s working within scope at children’s programs.

d. This is subject to review at the time of your program’s Medical Record Review.
Please Note:  For eligible staff to begin using the LPCC/PCI credential, an updated ARF must be completed and submitted to the MIS unit.  A revised ARF with instructions will be sent in a separate e-mail. 

Please direct any questions and/or comments to the QI Matters mailbox:  QIMatters.HHSA@sdcounty.ca.gov 
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